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Message from Michelle Reysenn – Headteacher 

Dear families, 

 

If only I had my time at school again! Notton pupils really do get given the best op-

portunities to learn, have fun, make memories and lifelong friendships, as well as 

try new challenges.  From climbing to forest walks, playing pool, and going to the 

cinema; pupils have every chance to take part, get involved, and achieve and suc-

ceed.  It has been a short term, but one that has been full of excitement. 

 

It has been so lovely to see pupils listening and turn taking in Lego group, and so-

cial skills activities, playing football at lunchtimes, badminton in the evenings, taking 

part in extracurricular opportunities such as film club, and number day, and for 

some, learning to read has been a wonderful achievement.  Staff are so very proud 

of all pupils.  Please do take time to read this newsletter and see the happy faces, 

and learn about what Notton has to offer! 

 

The site continues to look amazing, with a brand new fitness suite, and we hope 

that pupils will respect this shared space.  We understand damages do happen, but 

we ask all families to support the academy by discussing incidents with their child 

and help them to reflect on these behaviours.  Where possible, we welcome any 

monetary donation towards damages, but know that not all families can support 

with this.  We just hope that over time, damages become less, and money can be 

spent on further improving the site and facilities, and also, offering more trips and 

rewards for the pupils. 

 

Staff are working hard to support pupils to attend school every day, and also, to at-

tend all lessons.  Plus, all staff are encouraging pupils to wear their school uniform 

with pride.  This is an expectation of all pupils, so as parents and carers, please do 

make sure that your child’s uniform is ready to be worn before they come into 

school, and if you need to buy more, please let the school know! 

 

All staff at Notton House hope that pupils and their families can take time to rest 

and recuperate over the half term break, and we look forward to welcoming all pu-

pils back on Monday 19th February. 



Term 3 WINNERS! 
Attendance: 100% 

Green Token 

Winners 

95% Attendance & Above 

Subject Winners 

David Elliot Rio 

William B Jonah Charlie 

Shawn  Kory Reece 

Connor Cameron M Junior 

Cameron S William F Lance 

Ja’Shai Chester Patrick  

Josh Jack Kacper 

Tom Kai Dante 

Theo Riley 

Bobby Kobie 

Dylan  

Elliot  

Kory 

Kacper 

William B 

Dylan 

Phonics Dylan 

Reading Bobby 

English Freddie, Tom 

Maths Tom, Bobby, Kaiden F 

Science Dante 

Art Chester, Jonah 

PE Kacper 

Esports Tom 

OEd Cameron S 

PSHE Kai 

College Connor 



PEWSEY 
Term 3 

Natalie, Leann, Sammy and Jo 

 

Even with a cold start to the new year Pewsey class have had lots more outdoor 
fun. Each week we have visited Box woods exploring and getting familiar with the 
area. The boys are working towards their John Muir Award which encourages dis-
cussion around sustainability and care for wild places. The boys have been den 
building and spent time in it using it as an imaginary café serving each other hot 
chocolates. In future visits we hope to litter pick to help with the environment.  

For our Humanities this term we have been looking at the Arctic cir-
cle. The boys have been discovering the types of animals that live 
there along with learning about the 7 countries that form part of the 
Arctic Circle and pairing them with their flags. They have looked at 
the seasons discovering that the sun never sets in the summer and 
winter is mostly dark.   Norwegian Town where the sun doesn’t rise in the win-
ter – called the ‘Polar Night’. 

The Country we are studying this term is Australia. The boys have en-
joyed learning about the aboriginal people particularly looking at their 
art work. Everyone has taken part in our sessions creating their own 
aboriginal art which we have combined for a classroom display. They 
have also discovered that this artwork can tell a story of aboriginal tra-
ditions.  

This term’s swimming lesson are an on-going success. All boys that take 
part are progressing really well. They are becoming more confident in the 
water, are listening to instruction really well to improve their techniques. 
A few of boys have also managed to gain certificate for swimming 5 me-
tres or more. Swimming is one of the highlights of the week.  

The boys have really enjoyed their PE sessions this term, as for two out of the three ses-
sions it’s the ever-popular trampolining. All boys have progressed with their trampoline 
skills some even managing to learn to somersault. Lots of the boys are also enjoying our 
team games session on Tuesday afternoon run by Dante from in2sports. This is an oppor-
tunity for them to work together with other students outside of their own class in fast 
paced ball games.  

 



Learning Support 

Term 3 

Lego Group  

Welcome Chester and Freddie from Devizes Class.  

Welcome Blakey and Reece from Broad Town Class. 

Aims of Lego Group:  

• Positive turn taking  

• Encourages students to work  

 together  

• Develops communication skills  

• Promotes problem solving 

• Supports listening skills 

• Encourages joint attention 

• Helps develop vocabulary and learn 
arrange of concepts such as positional 
language, colour, shape, size 

• Being able to use describing skills to 
communicate effectively 

• Work towards securing Thrive targets  

Students take it in turns playing the role of either the engineer, the sup-
plier or the builder. . .  

supplier  

engineer  

builder  

builder  



DEVIZES 
Term 3 

Emma K, Rachel, Emma A & Shaz 

Our team Emma.K, Emma. A, a big welcome to both Rachel & 
Shaz. 

We have been visiting Box 
Woods for outdoor educa-
tion. Exploring and climbing 
new parts.  This week we 
went to Box Park which the 
boys thoroughly enjoyed. 

We have been 
learning about 

Aboriginal art and 
have been using 
dots to paint a 

picture of an ani-
mal. 

Lego challenges. 

 

We have enjoyed building us-
ing our Lego ideas book. 

We have been seeing a lot of progress  

this term in swimming. 



Social Skills Groups 

This academic year, Silbury, Pewsey Class, and Alton Barnes Class are partici-
pating in social skills groups. 

These groups take place every Tuesday and are led by Lexi-Jo, our Speech and 
Language Therapist. 

Social skills groups are a 
fantastic way to help young 
people develop: 

To have a conversation we 
need: 

2 people 

 

A message or idea 

 

 

The ability to communicate the message 

 

 

The ability to receive the message 

 

Most importantly, we teach students how to become ‘socially skilled’ 

This means that we say the right things in the right way at the right time 

 



SILBURY 
Term 3 

Nathan, Chantal and Tiff 

 

We have had another fantastic term! We have welcomed new pupils Ja’Shai and Cameron to our class. 

Our students are avid football players! They have enjoyed playing countless football 

matches together and have greatly improved their skills in the process! 

In English, our topic was ‘The Owl Who Was Afraid of the Dark’. We 
have been focusing on diary entries. We identified the features of a 
diary entry, looked at ways in which a diary entry can be improved and we had a go at 
writing our own.   

The boys have also been very diligent in practicing their daily spellings. It has been an 
important part of our morning routine.  

In maths, we have been focusing on learning how to tell the time. We have 
looked at different ways to tell the time for instance with analogue and digital clocks, roman nu-
merals to 12, and am/pm. 

In outdoor education we have been taking part in the John Muir Award. We have been going to 
wild places such as Box woods where our students have enjoyed spending time connecting with 
the natural environment, getting plenty of fresh air, exploring the caves, swinging on rope 
swings and building dens.  

This term in art classes, the focus has been on Aboriginal art. The boys have learnt how 
Aboriginal art depicts stories relating to the Aboriginal culture and way of life. They have 
also looked at the meaning behind some of the symbols used in Aboriginal art, and this has 
inspired them in having a go at creating their own artwork.  

This term, in SMSC, we have been focusing on Fiji! We have learnt 
some interesting facts about this beautiful country, such as Fijian tra-
ditions, food, sports, weather and landscapes. We have also enjoyed 
imagining and planning our ‘dream holiday’ to Fiji by thinking of 
what we would need to pack, looking at costs and researching flights 
and accommodation.  

 

We hope you all have an enjoyable half-term break and look forward to seeing you all soon! 



World Number Day/Sweet in the Jar 

 

To help celebrate World Number Day, pupils took part in a 
range of activities related to maths.  The pupils and staff 
listed below all guessed how  many sweets were in the jar.  
The data was then used to fid the range and different 
types of average. 

Name Guess 

Jonah 22 

Reece 45 

J'Shai 50 

Charlie 54 

William F 55 

Dante 56 

Shaun 60 

Ethan 60 

Chester 60 

Kayden 63 

Leo 64 

Freddie 68 

Junior 69 

Theo 70 

Cameron 72 

Mark L 74 

Will 76 

Michelle 79 

Blakey 80 

Nikki 81 

Chloe 87 

Nathan 87 

Natalie 87 

Blakey 95 

Bobby 99 

Kobie 100 

Josh 127 

Lance 140 

Ron 155 

Steve 178 

Anthony 1000 

Range = 978 
Mode =  60 & 87 
Median =  74 
Mean =  110 

Correct answer 73 

Closest pupil Cameron 

Michelle and Paul dressed up too! 



 

BROAD TOWN 
Term 3 

With Helen, Nat, and Lenny 

   

  

  

 

 

  

NUMERACY 

In numeracy we have been learning about 
telling the time to the nearest 5 minutes. 
We have also practised our multiplication 
skills through games and written methods 

 

LITERACY 

This term we have focussed on poetry, 
we’ve looked at identifying rhyme, allitera-
tion and their purpose. 

We’ve created similes and played matching 
games and explored the use of onomato-
poeia. 
We have read many poems and discussed 
our understandings. We have developed 
our skills writing riddles and enjoyed playing 
games to guess them.      

In SMSC this term we are exploring New Zealand. We have re-
searched key facts, looked at the population, religion, wildlife, 
currency and its capital city. 

 

In outdoor education we have enjoyed building bonfires in our 
outdoor ed area.  We have had several visits to the woods, ex-
ploring caves and enjoying the wilderness. 

 

 

 

 

 

In P.E we have  

enjoyed developing  

our trampolining and 

 football skills. 

For our D.E.A.R lessons we have been reading 
Billionaire Boy by David Walliams.    

 

 

We also  

celebrated  

Blakey’s 

birthday this term! 
 



Care Activities! 

A Shiny new activity plan is going very well so far!

 

Including supporting a new local business in Chippenham 

Bargammon’s Tavern Board Game Café! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

And congratulations to Middle School’s new Team Leader! Som! 

 
 



MARLBOROUGH 
Term 3 

with Ben, Becky & Amy   

This term we have enjoyed learning about Samoa and 

their culture. As a class we all agreed 

this would  be somewhere we’d like to 

visit. Picturesque!! 

A fact for you………...Did you know 

that Samoa is made up of 10 islands? 

Over the last few weeks the students have engaged well with completing 
a speaking and listening presentation, they have really bought into this. 
The presentation includes prior and new knowledge, with subjects rang-
ing from fast food to war and religion. This work will contribute towards 
their exams, along with their maths prep for functional skills.  

Some of our boys have continued with their college placements, which 
also includes visits to new colleges, and is all very exciting.  

One pupil has been engaging well with a group swimming session, this 
has helped support him with achieving his termly target. He 
makes a great mentor and role model for his younger peers 
– This is something we encourage our year 11 boys to do!  
PSHE – We have also been discussing the Chinese New 

Year, Zodiac signs and the story behind them. Marlborough students 

have participated in each lesson, 

researching facts. 

We have celebrated a class birth-

day the term with ‘Banana bash-

ing’ 



HACKPEN 
Term 3 

With Ant, Chloe, and Ollie 

Hi and welcome to the termly update on the wonders of Hackpen 
class.  

This term Hackpen have welcomed two new members to the 
class with Dante and Theo, they have fitted in beautifully and 
made a terrific start to their lives at Notton. 

In SMSC the continent of choice is Oceania and so 
as a class we have decided to learn more about 
the lives of the people that live in Kiribati. Kiribati 
has proven to be a very interesting country and 
has induced some very in-depth conversations. 

 

We have started reading a new book for DEAR, The World’s 
Worst Teachers by David Walliams and it was unanimously 
agreed that Ant bears a striking resemblance to the maths 
teacher, Mr Pent, depicted in the story. 

 

Every pupil in Hackpen has continued to  

progress in their core lessons of Maths 
and English! 

 

P.E has been a hit this term with trampolining being the sport 
of choice. 

 

 

Outdoor Education has seen us visit The Arc climbing centre 
and starting map work, going on walks in the local area using 
simple navigation skills. 

 

Also, this term one of our pupils Josh, completed the century 
of green tokens, the first pupil in the school to complete this 
feat, earning him a £10 Xbox voucher, congratulations Josh! 

 

We hope all pupils have a fantastic half term and we look forward 
to more of the same great work next term. 



ALTON BARNES 
Term 3 

With Ron, Steve  
and Anzhelika 

The boys are working hard this term. In Humanities lessons they study the world around: 
continents, countries, cities.  

 

And they dream of visiting one of the 
countries.  

Every Friday we enjoy Art. This time boys told us stories by using Aboriginal Australian 
Art symbols and icons.  

Best of the best for our boys is to spend time in the climbing centre. They tried new rope 
climbing technique. More effort- more opportunities. That was so amazing!  



CHERHILL 
Term 3 

With Andy, Karen,  
Pete and Lauren 

Another term completed! So, what have the Class been up to? 

In English, the Year 10 students have been working on Level 1 Functional Skills 
Practice Papers and the Year 11 students on Level 2 papers. We have particularly 
focused on creating our own presentation on a subject of our choosing. The stu-
dents will then be presenting their findings to Andy as part of their speaking and 
listening assessment. Some of the presentation topics include: Making the perfect 
pancake, Black Holes, and Radiation. 

In Maths, Connor and Jacob have been working on Perimeter and doing really well 
whilst Rio and Tom have made great progress on linear equations and Surds. Mind 
blowing stuff! 

In E-Sports, Connor has been producing some good work 
towards completing his Unit 1 presentation. Connor has 
shown real interest in independently researching what E-
sports is and a number of different global and national E-
sports teams. He has also designed his own logo as part 
of an assignment brief. 

Jacob has continued to make progress on his presentation and particularly enjoys 
the gaming element of E-sports sessions! 

Rio has been attending The Wheels Project in Bristol again on a Fri-
day morning. He has moved on to working on vehicles that are being 
prepared to be donated to charities within the community of Bris-
tol and the surrounding district. Connor has also started going to 
Wheels on a Tuesday afternoon and has been stripping down a go 
kart, painting it, and then re-building it. He has made a great start. 

 

In Outdoor Education, Tom and Connor have been vis-
iting the local climbing centre in Chippenham. They 
have been scaling the walls using high ropes! Both 
have really excelled and made some great progress 
and have grown in confidence.  

 

In SMSC we have been studying the continent of Australasia. 
Our chosen country was Australia. The boys have thoroughly 
enjoyed looking at Australia’s deadly animals! 

Have a lovely Half Term! 



Term 3 

With Anton and Sharon WESTBURY 
Term 3 for Westbury has given us some wonderful 
work and progress made for pupils.  Friendships in 
class are growing daily. 

We have been looking at New Zealand in SMSC, a 
beautiful country on the continent of Oceania, also 
known as Australasia, not to be confused with Aus-
tralia… 
 

A few facts we found out together as a class were: 
 

 
 

Wellington is the capital 
 
 
 

New Zealand has no land borders, a fact that Kayden 
knew due to knowing it was the safest country during 
Covid and lockdown. 
There are approximately 5.2 million people living 
there. 
The official languages are English and Maori. 

In PSHE we have been looking at; 
forced marriage, which is illegal in 
the UK, the Chinese new year, it 
being the year of the Dragon, and 
Holocaust remembrance day where 
the boys were invited to the cinema 
room in school on a Friday morning 
to watch The Boy in the Striped Py-
jamas. 

We look forward to term 4, some better weather (hopefully) and 

more good times in Westbury. Have a good half term. 



NHA Site Updates 

Notton House Academy 

Facilities Available to Hire 

All facilities available for £25 per hour (30 minute bookings also available) 

To make a booking please visit www.Schoolhire.co.uk  

 

 

The new gym is nearly finished. We have had a whatbike and rower installed.  

The running machine is currently on loan until our own one arrives in a few weeks. New 
LED lighting has been installed, and a new wall has been put up. 

We hope the boys love it and get many hours of enjoyment using it to get fit and keep their 
minds healthy. 



Parent Pay is now up and running, you should have 

received details on how to set up  your account. 



 

Please can I remind all families of the Uniform Policy:- 
 

 
School Uniform 

A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 
 

A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or 
grey fleece 

 
Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms al-

lowed except for P.E. lessons) 
Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 

 
P.E. Kit 

 
Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items 

with large logos. 
 

Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 
 

Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 
school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt 9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 






